

MM22/13

ELECTION OF FEDERAL MEMBER FOR BENNELONG - The Mayor, Councillor Roy Maggio

File Number: MYR/07/10/20 - BP13/1368

At the recent Federal election, held on 7 September 2013, Mr John Alexander OAM MP was returned as member for the Federal seat of Bennelong.

Mr Alexander has done a wonderful job supporting the residents of City of Ryde who live in the Bennelong electorate.

I would like Council to forward a letter to Mr Alexander, congratulating him on his reelection.

I would also suggest that Council write to the newly elected Prime Minister, The Hon Tony Abbott MP, congratulating him and the Coalition on their recent election result.

RECOMMENDATION:

- (a) That Council forward a letter to Mr John Alexander OAM MP, congratulating him on his recent re-election to the Federal seat of Bennelong.
- (b) That Council forward a letter to The Hon Tony Abbott MP, congratulating him and the Coalition on their recent election result.

ATTACHMENTS

There are no attachments for this report.

Report Prepared By:

Councillor Roy Maggio

The Mayor